TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


SPECIAL MEETING PLANNING COMMISSION
MAY 30, 2012
COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Scott, Jorgensen, Tomlinson and King
Absent:  Spencer, Walworth, Goossen, Briggs
Others:  Grobbel
Audience:  2

1.  The meeting convened at 5:10 PM and the Public Hearing regarding the Collins application was opened.  Scott reminded the audience that comments were received from a number of people at the regular May meeting, all in support of Mr. Collins’ application.  One letter was received from Haggard’s Plumbing & Heating, also in support.  No comments were received opposing the application.  The question of whether Mr. King could participate was discussed but it was determined there was no conflict of interest, as there was no financial benefit to him.  With no comments received tonight, the Public Hearing was closed at 5:13 PM.

Scott explained that the day after the previous meeting, Mr. Spencer and Mr. Briggs met with Mr. Collins to conduct the pre-application conference.  The application was submitted and all PC members should have received a copy.  The Site Plan was now reviewed, step by step, and was found to be complete, with the exception of item 18.04 A. 1g, which requires a seal from a professional architect.  Mr. Collins asked to be waived in lieu of the survey already presented, which does include the seal.  The Motion by Tomlinson that we waive the requirement of a seal for the wells and septic systems in this site plan in as much as they are existing and there is no change contemplated as a result of this request was seconded by Jorgensen.  There was discussion about the requirement and purpose of a seal but the Motion was approved 4-0.

Review of the permit was completed.  The application was examined, excluding 3a, with no changes suggested.  In 3a the list of requested uses was reviewed, including a retail store, consignment store, antique store, coffee shop, café, farm market and catering.  There was no problem with any of those items.  There was a comment about outside activity in any permanent fashion, such as a flea market, which is restricted by the zoning ordinance.  With no further discussion, the Motion by Tomlinson that the Special Use Permit be granted with the provision that any health department records that he has be forwarded to us, as well an any new ones, was seconded and passed 4-0.

2. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 5:50 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate
Recording Secretary
 
